
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
 

 

Maziar Movassaghi, Acting Director 
5796 Corporate Avenue  

Cypress, California 90630 
 

Linda S. Adams 
Secretary for 

Environmental Protection 

Arnold Schwarzenegger
Governor 

Arnold Schwarzenegger
Governor 

 
 
 
 
December 1, 2009   
 
 
Mr. Alan Solomon 
Energy Commission Project Manager  
California Energy Commission   
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, California  95814-5512 
asolomon@energy.state.ca.us 
 
REQUEST FOR AGENCY PARTICIPATION IN THE REVIEW OF THE BLYTHE 
SOLAR POWER (09-AFC-6) PROJECT, RIVERSIDE COUNTY  
  
Dear Mr. Solomon:  
 
The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) has received your submitted 
Application for Certification (AFC) for evaluation for the above-mentioned project. The 
following project description is stated in your document: “The Blythe Solar Power 
Project (BSPP or project) is a concentrated solar thermal electric generating facility with 
four adjacent, independent, and identical units of 250 megawatt (MW) nominal capacity 
each for a total nominal capacity of 1,000 MW. The project would generate electric 
power through solar energy using parabolic trough technology. The BSPP site is located 
approximately two miles north of U.S. Interstate-10 (I-10) and eight miles west of the 
City of Blythe in an unincorporated area of Riverside County, California. The Blythe 
Airport is about one mile south of the site. Access to the site will be provided by a new 
public road. The 9,400-acre BSPP site is nearly completely vacant and undisturbed and 
is almost entirely owned by Bureau of Land Management (BLM). The site is mostly flat. 
Project construction is scheduled to begin in the fourth quarter of 2010.” DTSC has the 
following comments: 
 

1) The AFC should identify the current or historic uses at the project site that may 
have resulted in a release of hazardous wastes/substances, and any known or 
potentially contaminated sites within the proposed Project area.  For all identified 
sites, the AFC should evaluate whether conditions at the site may pose a threat 
to human health or the environment.  Following are the databases of some of the 
pertinent regulatory agencies: 
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